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BOARD MEETING MINUTES, 
May 11, 2015
Kirk called the meeting to order at 7:01 PM at the Filtration Plant.
Attending:       Phil Abel, Bryan Cameron, Bud Everts, and Kirk Epperly.  

Also present:   Stacey Johnson.
Communication and correspondence: 
1. Steffi Becking was notified by the Santa County Board of Supervisors that she was nominated to the CSD Board as of 3/10/2015.
2. Tom Newhall workman’s comp discussion documentation.
3. There was no quorum for the April meeting. No meeting was held.
Consent Calendar – (Review finances and approve minutes)

1. Approval of the financial report.

2. Approval of the previous meeting minutes (March 2015).  

    
Phil moved to approve the consent calendar. Bud seconded. Motion approved unanimously. 

Operations Report:  
1. The new battery powered overflow tank high level alarm was completed, tested, and put in service.
Old and New Business:
1. The board reviewed John Lipka’s second request (document #2 of 3 received 2/9/2015). The letter pertained to the CSD Operations manager’s request to receive from John a set of digital plans that have been fully signed off by the SCC building department prior to the issuance of a permit for wastewater service. The following statement was received in an email dated 02/07/2015 from the CSD Operations Manager: “In addition to the application the CSD will require an approved and fully signed off digital PDF version of the plans sent to the CSD for our records”. John’s letter indicted that John feels that a fully signed off copy of the plans from the Santa Clara County building department should not be a requirement of the application or connection process. John is requesting that this requirement be dropped from his service request process. The board reviewed the issue and determined that a set of plans are needed as part of the application process as required in the CSD ordinance.
2. The board discussed the requirement that Tom Newhall, acting as a contractor, should hold Workman’s Compensation Insurance (WCI) for himself. The board decided that as a contractor Tom was not required to hold WCI for himself alone. Since Tom acting as a contractor does not hold regular hours when working for the CSD, works for other companies as a contractor, and is not supervised by the CSD the board feels he is not required to carry WCI. The board also recommended that Tom be notified that Tom will be required to supply Workman’s comp for any worker that he hires for CSD related jobs.
3. Stacey suggested that having the ability to access QuickBooks during the meeting and having the ability to add meeting participants via Skype would be beneficial. QuickBooks questions often arise during the meeting. These questions could be addressed with internet access to QuickBooks. The board agreed that sharing a laptop with the Mutual Water Company would be prudent. They suggested that the Mutual Water Company could cover the cost of the DSL line at the filtration plant if the CSD purchased a Laptop that could be shared with the water company. 
4. Stacey suggested that the board review the County 1670 account breakdown excel that is prepared by the Operation manager annually. Stacey will place the item on the next agenda. 
5. The board requested that Stacey research what the interest rate is of the US Bank grant loan is in preparation of having a discussion around the potential payoff of the grant balance.

Adjournment:

Phil moved to adjourn the meeting to June 8, 2015 at the Filtration Plant (19605 Manzanita Drive). Bud seconded the motion. Motion Approved Unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:30 P.M.
